

LANDMARK PRESERVATION COMMISSION

January 27, 1976

Mr. Cyril Galligan Chairman, Tacoma Library Board Tacoma Public Library Tacoma, Washington 98402

Dear Mr. Galligan:

The Tacoma Landmarks Commission would like to thank the Library Board for its continued support of the Northwest Room. This is the one place those doing research on Tacoma and the northwest can find the information they are seeking and be assured of the total cooperation of the staff.

Tacoma is the second city in the State of Washington to have an Office of Historic Preservation. This was established in September of 1975. We are just beginning to realize the great ground swell of interest in our history that exists among the citizens of the City of Tacoma as well as those in the entire area.

The Tacoma Landmarks Commission not only supports the Northwest Room but hopes for its future expansion.

Sincerely,

James M. Widrig

Chairman, Tacoma Landmarks Commission

cc: The Honorable Gordon N. Johnston

Mr. Erling Mork, City Manager

Mr. Kevin Hegarty, Library Director

JMW:PS:pjp